
From: Soura, Christian
To: jducworth@libertyfellowshipsc.org <jducworth@libertyfellowshipsc.org>

Date: 3/7/2013 11:36:44 AM
Subject: Energy Efficiency

Julie,
 
                Quick question – do you know when the next meeting of the energy efficiency group will be?  If there’s not a 
firm date, just a rough sense would be fine.
 

Also, Leighton relayed your thought that the Sustainability Institute would make sense as an applicant if the 
prospective grantee requires that it be a (c)(3).  I agree.  Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
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